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Introduction 
Iowa Code § 217.41C, requires the Iowa Department of Health and Human Services (Agency), beginning 
October 1, 2023, and on or before October 1 annually thereafter, to submit to the General Assembly 
the following information for the More Options for Maternal Support (MOMS) Program relative to the 
prior fiscal year: 

a. The total number of subcontractors by geographical region and the total number of 
unduplicated clients served by each subcontractor by gender and age. 

b. A description of outreach efforts by the administrator, subcontractors, and the department. 
c. Total program expenditures. 
d. The amounts attributable to the administrator contract and to each contract with the 

subcontractors. 
e. The outcomes based on outcome measures included in the contracts with the administrator and 

each subcontractor. 
 

Overview 
P ROGRAM  EX P END I TUR E S  

Total program expenditures, including the Agency’s MOMS Program administration expenditures, for 
State Fiscal Year 2023 were $71,112.23. 
 

P ROGRAM  ADM IN I S TRATOR  

The Agency issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) #FWBP-EIS-24-049 on March 31, 2023, seeking a 
Program Administrator for the MOMS Program to develop a network of subcontractors to provide 
pregnancy support services in Iowa. The Agency did not receive any sufficiently responsive bids to this 
original procurement. As such, on August 2, 2023, the Agency issued a subsequent RFP, #FWBP-EIS-24-
116, and anticipates a notice of intent to award a contract in November 2023.  
 
 
 
 


